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COMMISSIONER

March 3, 2025 
 
Notice: 

START OF SPRING LOAD RESTRICTIONS 
 
Pursuant to Wisconsin Statutes 349.16, Wood County Highway season weight 
restrictions will become effective at 7:00 a.m. on Monday, March 10, 2025 south of STH 
73 and at 7:00 a.m. on Tuesday, March 11, 2025 north of STH 73. 
 
All information may be viewed on the Wood County website including a list of county 
roads that are not posted:  https://www.woodcountywi.gov/ 
 
All county road restrictions (lettered roads) shall be posted for 6 tons maximum per 
single axle and 10 tons maximum per tandem axle group.   
 

Highway maintenance vehicles, school buses, emergency vehicles are exempt from the 
load restrictions. 

 
Propane haulers, fuel oil haulers, and well drillers should contact the Highway 
Department in case of an emergency for a special permit. 
 
Bulk milk trucks, waste disposal, and sewage disposal may apply for a special hauling 
permit which exempts them from the load restrictions.  The issued permit shall define 
the designated route to be utilized. 
 
Permits can be found on our website, 
https://www.woodcountywi.gov/Departments/Highway/Permits.aspx for both Essential 
Services and Seasonal Weight. 
 
This notice does not include town roads.  Townships will need to be contacted directly 
for the status of their weight restrictions. If you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact the Highway Department office at 715-421-8875. 
 
By Order of Roland Hawk, PE 
Wood County Highway Commissioner 
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